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July 24, 2020 

 

NCPDP Field 460-ET Quantity Prescribed 

A final rule from the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services requires the NCPDP Quantity Prescribed 

(460-ET) field to be reported for all Schedule II drugs on pharmacy claims by September 21, 2020. 

Providers are encouraged to consult their software companies to assure capture or recognition of this field on all 

Schedule II drug claims, as it will be a mandatory field.  

 

COVID-19 Update 

Existing approved prior authorizations on prescribed drugs and physician-administered drugs (drugs included as a 

medical benefit) will be extended through October 31, 2020 with no action needed by the prescriber.  This will 

not affect the number of refills originally authorized by the prescriber. 

Member copays for prescribed drugs will continue to be waived through October 31, 2020. 

The 90-day supply, as appropriate, of maintenance medications that are not controlled substances will continue 

through October 31, 2020.  These include cardiovascular drugs (hypertension, coronary artery disease, 

thrombosis), diabetes drugs, respiratory drugs (inhaled and oral), contraceptives, antivirals, direct-acting antivirals 

for hepatitis C, immunosuppressives, antipsychotics, and antidepressants, among others. 

Member signatures will not be required through October 31, 2020. To continue to reduce exposure, free home 

delivery services or drive-through pickup services should be encouraged. 
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Preferred Drug List (PDL) Updates (http://ldh.la.gov/assets/HealthyLa/Pharmacy/PDL.pdf) 

The new Preferred Drug List (PDL) went into effect on July 1, 2020. There were a few updates we wanted to bring 

to your attention. On the first page shown below, you will find the diabetic supply links and prior authorization 

information phone numbers for each managed care organization (MCO). 
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We have added a point of sale (POS) edit link under each therapeutic class to make it easier to access versus a 

separate document. Also, you will see drugs highlighted in yellow to denote a change in PDL status for quick 

identification. 

 

 

 

The last couple of pages of the PDL now have your additional agents that have POS or clinical authorization 

requirements versus a separate document. 
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